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Last week, I shared with you the 
joyful news that we are now debt 
free!  For those who still are ful-
filling their pledges to the Re-
store the Temple or Witness to 
Hope campaign, I am so grate-
ful.  Please don’t hesitate to 
keep that up! 
 

This news naturally leads us to 
the question of “What Next?”.   

To answer that, I would like to give you an overall 
view of my approach. 
 

As I see it, we have four priorities: Worship God, 
Grow in Faith, Feed the Poor and be good stewards 
of our facilities.  Every dollar we spend needs to be 
connected to those points.   
 

I recognize that every dollar we have at this Church 
is money you worked for and earned and then gave 
to us, trusting we will be prudent and prayerful in how 
we spend it.  
 

I try to respond to this by making sure I am accounta-
ble and careful with what you entrust to me. I make 
sure that I listen to the finance council, follow their 
advice and let our parish get to a place where we are 
not reacting to disaster or potential disaster, but be-
ing proactive on our buildings, grounds, etc.  
 

So, we’ll start with the Church. 
Now that the building is paid for, We are working 
hard at a plan to move the Organ Pipes back into our 
worship space. We followed the advice of an organ 
company in building the Church so we can “plug 
them in” with minimum hassle.  Such a thing is ex-
pensive and we have been trying for two years to find 
a company that is able to fulfill a contract and project 
the cost so that we can give you a number that we 
will strive for.  There’s just not a lot of companies do-
ing this and, as is true of many of the projects we are 
striving for, many companies went out of business 
because of the pandemic. 
 

Our building plan for the Church included a portico/
canopy that will be over the main entrance and drop 
off to our Church so that people can exit their cars in 
bad weather.  The Church building has the structure 
in place to receive this and at some point, we will let 
you know how much that is going to cost. 
 

Our baptismal font, Reliquary and Devoted Divine 
Mercy Prayer area are all basically funded and 

A  C U P  O F  J O E  

planned.  We are running into troubles getting people 
to take on these projects but are hopeful we will see 
these things soon. 
 

We also are going to be getting new St. Joseph and 
Mary statues.  These are funded, we’re just awaiting 
an arrival date (probably in the fall). 
 

With that, let’s look at our buildings and grounds. 
To put it bluntly, we do have a significant problem 
with our grounds.  The area between the Church, 
gym and school is nothing short of a drainage disas-
ter.  Because of a massive influx of water every time 
it rains or snows, the ground is draining away, the 
bricks are getting soaked and falling off the walls and 
the sidewalks are collapsing.  This is a serious issue 
and we have to get after it.  Like the organ pipes, this 
will be expensive and a massive project. 
 

We also are moving our Outreach Center; the place 
where we care for the poor and vulnerable.  Right 
now, we host it in the white house right off of Sagi-
naw to the North of the Church building.  We have to 
move out of there and destroy that house.   
 

We will move the Outreach headquarters to the 
house on the corner of Orchard and Davis 
street.  We will tear down the garage there and build 
a bigger storage garage so that we can continue our 
vital work in caring for the poor and vulnerable.  
The only obstacle we are running into is that the city 
is requiring us to continue to spend a good deal of 
money beautifying our property, which is eating into 
that budget.  Pray we can work this out, as I haven’t 
had much luck and I am getting very frustrated with 
them. 
 

These are the big things in our future and I’m so 
grateful that we are tackling these challenges togeth-
er. I thank you. 
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Each year the Diocesan Services Appeal (DSA) unites the 
people, the disciples, of all 72 parishes of our diocese, 
drawing us together to achieve far more than any individu-
al or any single parish could accomplish alone. 
 
Envelopes are available or you may donate online at 
www.dioceseoflansing.org/dsa. For assistance, please 
contact The Catholic Foundation (517) 253-8792. 
 
As of June 9, Holy Family’s DSA pledges were at 
$164,395 (85% of goal) with 397 donors (21%  
participation). 

S T E W A R D S H I P  &  W O R S H I P  

Stewardship of Treasure 
June 11th & 12th, 2022 

Registered families  1906 

   

Envelopes received this week  141 

Mail-in givers this week   30 

Online givers this week  330 

Amount offered from envelopes $   8,025.00  

Amount offered from mail $  5,632.50  

Amount offered from online giving $   22,966.00  

Amount offered from visitors $   802.00  

Total weekly offerings $   37,425.50  

Mission Cooperative Appeal 
Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica 
On the weekend of June 25/26, we will welcome Fr. Gary 
Wiesmann for our annual mission appeal— on behalf of 
the DIOCESE OF MANDEVILLE, Jamaica.  
 
When we think of Jamaica, we think of Ocho Rios, beauti-
ful beaches, vacations and wonderful scenery. But, Jamai-
ca is among the poorest countries in our hemisphere and 
the Diocese of Mandeville is the poorest of the three dio-
ceses in Jamaica where 68% of the people have no run-
ning water, 25% of youth are “functionally illiterate;” there 
is an alarming number of destitute elderly and abandoned 
children; and, the average Sunday collection is 10% of the 
operating cost. The Diocese of Mandeville is VERY 
POOR! Each year, a missionary is assigned to our parish 
by our diocesan Mission Office for an appeal asking our 
assistance for the very poor. 
 
Please consider supporting the evangelization programs 
and outreach to the extremely poor people of this diocese. 
There is will a separate box in the gathering space for this 
collection. 

2022 DSA Prayer  
Loving and gracious God, we praise you and we thank you 

for the bountiful gifts that you have given us.  
You have called us to discipleship. Enkindle in our hearts 

a desire to share your love with one another.  
Stir us to embrace the Diocesan Services Appeal  
as a way to put your Word into action through the  

good works of our Holy Catholic Church.  
Please bless our efforts that, together, we may bring the 
Good News of Jesus Christ to all whom we encounter. 

 
 Amen. 

Pictorial  

Directory  

Pick-up 
Our pictorial directories 
are here! Families who 
had their picture taken 
for the directory may 
come to the parish office 
to pick up your book! 
Quantities are limited.  
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W H A T ’ S  H A P P E N I N G  H E R E  

55 & Over Club 
 
A Father’s Prayer 
Our Father, who art in heaven, I am a father 
on earth. You have given me this gift and 
responsibility. Grant me the wisdom to carry 
it out. Let me be there for my children when 
they need me. And get out of their way when they don’t.  

                  - Adolfo Quezada 

See you this Tuesday, June 21st, at 11:00 a.m. in the Fr. 
Bush Parish Center. Happy Father’s Day! 

Eucharistic Adoration “Adorers”  

Needed  
Every Tuesday and Friday, we expose the Blessed Sacra-
ment for time of Eucharistic Adoration. This is a wonderful 
time for private prayer and personal communion with the 
Lord. 
 
It is necessary that, when the Lord is exposed on the altar 
during adoration, individuals are present for prayer and 
adoration, either communally or individually. We lovingly 
refer to those volunteers who dedicate this time to our 
Lord, as Adorers. We invite and welcome all to come and 
spend time with the Lord, but we need some to commit to 
a time so we know our Lord is not left alone. 
 
Our Adoration ministry is in need of more adorers to com-
mit to one (1) hour on Tuesdays to spend with our Lord.  
 
If you would like to volunteer for this wonderful ministry, 
please contact the parish office at 694-4891. This will be 
the best hour of your day. Let Him transform you.  

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! We here at 
Holy Family Parish are extremely grateful for all the sup-
port and love given to us during last weekend's Summer 
Fest '22, Color Fun Run, and Trivia Night with a special 
"shoutout" to our sponsors and volunteers!!!! Hope to see 
you next year!  

Outreach Thank You 
Holy Family Outreach is grateful for the many parishioners 
who have come over and given us groceries. It is just out-
standing - the support we receive from the parish. 
 
Thank you from all the volunteers at Outreach!  

Holy Family Lending Library 
The lending library (for religious books) is 
located in the gathering space. You are 
welcome to take a book and return it when 
finished for others to read. (We are not 
able to accept donations to the library at 
this time.) 

Our Mother of Perpetual Help 
Novena 
Please join us in devotion each Wednesday 
in church after the 6:00 PM Mass to pray 
the Our Mother of Perpetual Help Novena.  

Welcome to our 
newest member 
who joined us 
through the       
Sacrament of    
Baptism. 

Baptized on June 11, 2022 

Damien Nathan Zaporski, son of Nathan and Bailey 

Zaporski  
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Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 
Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 
www.hfsgb.org  

H O L Y  F A M I L Y  S C H O O L  
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Liturgical Ministry - June 25/26 
13th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
(schedule may not reflect recent changes) 

Mass Intentions  June 20 - 26  

To schedule Mass intentions, please email Theresa Dyer 
at tdyer@hfgb.org or call 810-694-4891, ext. 2211, or stop 
in the parish office 9 a.m. - noon or 1 - 4 p.m. M-Th. 

Weekly Readings   June 20 - 26 

Monday: 2 Kgs 17:5-8, 13-15a, 18/Ps 60:3, 4-5, 12-13/Mt 
7:1-5 
Tuesday: 2 Kgs 19:9b-11, 14-21, 31-35a, 36/Ps 48:2-
3ab, 3cd-4, 10-11/ 
Mt 7:6, 12-14 
Wednesday: 2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3/Ps 119:33, 34, 35, 
36, 37, 40/Mt 7:15-20 
Thursday: Vigil: Jer 1:4-10/Ps 71:1-2, 3-4a, 5-6ab, 15ab 
and 17/1 Pt 1:8-12/Lk 1:5-17 
Day: Is 49:1-6/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-14ab, 14c-15/Acts 13:22-
26/Lk 1:57-66, 80 
Friday: Ez 34:11-16/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1]/Rom 5:5b-
11/Lk 15:3-7 
Saturday: Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19/Ps 74:1b-2, 3-5, 6-7, 20-
21/Lk 2:41-51 
Next Sunday: 1 Kgs 19:16b, 19-21/Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-8, 9-
10, 11/Gal 5:1, 13-18/Lk 9:51-62 

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Gary Wiesmann  
Lectors: Darlene McKone, Kathy Swiantek 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Dawn Davis       Cindy Edmunds 
Altar Servers: 
(help needed - 3) 
  
8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Gary Wiesmann  
Lectors: Jim Garland, Jane Avereyn  
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Cathy Lane       Dan Charboneau 
Altar Servers: 
(help needed - 3) 
 
10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Lectors: David Caldwell, Doug Benchley 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Jonathan Bodus, Reggie Boerger 
Altar Servers: 
(help needed - 3) 
  
12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Gary Wiesmann  
Bill Harris, Thomas Hasselbach 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Karen Allen       Rod McDonald 
Altar Servers: 
(help needed - 3) 

Monday, June 20 
8:00 AM Graciela Tolento by Jenny Leshock 
 
Tuesday, June 21 
8:00 AM Doug Weisbrod (Living) by His Children 
 
Wednesday, June 22 
8:00 AM James and Mary Rae Isaacson by Michael  
     & Julie Zielinski & Family 
6:00 PM Wendy Gosney by Pasko Family 
 
Thursday, June 23 
8:00 AM Mary Yancho by Jim and Kris Yancho 
 
Friday, June 24 
8:00 AM Helen & Ernie Miller by Larry Lee Family 
 
Saturday, June 25 
8:00 AM Peter and Pearl Joy by Richard Jobbagy 
4:00 PM All Holy Family Parishioners 
 
Sunday, June 26 
8:00 AM Teresa McEnrue by Theresa Psaila  
10:00 AM Thomas Wanbaugh by Wanbaugh Family 
12:00 PM Dora Leadley by Leadley children 

2022 Altar Flowers 
Our web page for ordering Altar flowers is now open! 
Please go to:  
https://hfgbaltarflowers.pushpayevents.com/ 
Your $50 donation for your 
specific month will help us  
provide flowers at the altar and 
around the sanctuary to  
beautify our worship space. 
Your loved one’s name will be 
listed in the parish bulletin for 
that entire month. You may 
offer flowers in honor of a living 
person for a special occasion 
or in memory of your loved 
one. 
 
We hope this new format will allow more people to be able 
to participate each month and help beautify our new wor-
ship space even more. We will continue to have Easter 
and Christmas memorial collections as well. During Lent 
and Advent there will be no flowers in church. 
 
If you have any questions or if you need assistance order-
ing, you may contact Theresa Dyer at 810-694-4891, ext. 
2211, or tdyer@hfgb.org. 
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F O L L O W I N G  O U R  F A I T H  

Our Catholic Heritage 
by Earl Hagen 
39th Pope – Anastasius I 
 
Born in Rome, he was elected November 27, 399.  He 
resolved the schism between Rome and the Church of 

Antiochia. He strenuously 
fought against the followers of 
an immoral sect practicing 
heterodox, maintaining that 
the divinity was also hidden in 
material things.  He decried 
that priests should remain 
standing during the Gospel.  
He died December 19, 401 
and is buried in St. Peter's 
Basilica 

 

Join the Knights 
If you are a Catholic Man over the age of 18 and you are 
looking to become part of a group dedicated to service 
and fraternity, consider joining the Knights. The time com-
mitment is minimal, but the difference you can make in our 
community is huge!  Please contact Richard Whallon at 
(810) 922-8149 

June 22: St. Thomas More  
St. Thomas More was born in 1477 
and was educated at Oxford. He 
married and had one son and three 
daughters. While Chancellor in the 
King’s Court, he wrote works on the 
governance of the realm and in de-
fense of the Faith. Both he and St. 
John Fisher were beheaded in 1535 
by order of King Henry VIII, whom 
they had resisted in the matter of his 
divorce: John Fisher on June 22 and 
Thomas More on July 6. While de-
tained in prison, Bishop Fisher was 
named a Cardinal by Pope Paul III. 

 
 
 

 
“The Holy Father knew well from personal experience that we 

must contemplate the face of Christ,  
and that this is best accomplished by  

Eucharistic Adoration that prolongs and increases  
the benefits of receiving holy Communion.  

It transforms the human heart  
because it foreshadows our eternal presence  

with God in heaven.” 
 

Eucharistic Devotions with Pope John Paul II 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday 
2 pm - 6 pm 
Every Friday 

12 pm - 4 pm 
 
 

Come rest in the presence  
of the Lord… 

if only for a moment. 

A funeral Mass 
was celebrated at 
Holy Family for 
Theodore James 
“Ted” Bunker on June 14th. Ted, age 74, died on Sun-
day, May 29, 2022. He was born November 15, 1947 in 
Madison, Wisconsin to Clifford and Margaret (Olson) Bun-
ker. Surviving are his wife, Mary Jane (George) Bunker; 
children, Christine (Andrew) Simpson, Andrew (Kelli) Bun-
ker and Catherine (Charles II) Hitt; many grandchildren, 
sister, Ann (Tom) Tronzo; brothers, Paul (Diana) Bunker, 
Jeff (Laura) Bunker, Dan (Tuula) Bunker and Tim 
(Lori) Bunker; brothers-in-law, Leslie (Pam) George and 
Paul (Carla) George; many nieces and nephews. 
 
Lord, we remember in our prayers Theodore “Ted” Bun-
ker, whom you have called to be with you. May the calm-
ing peace of your love be with his family. Eternal rest 
grant unto him, O Lord, and let the perpetual light shine 
upon him. Amen. 
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Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 
June 19 
Kyle Swoyer, Olga Garland  
June 20  
Felipe Cabatit, Mary Webber, Shirley Schabel  
June 21  
Aaron McColgan, James Goff, Harry Kozara, Jr., Margaret 
McGarry  
June 23  
Sarah Sutherland, Stephanie Zwieryzinski, Marie Therese 
Fuller, Geraldine Lanham, Sandra Yaklin 
June 24  
Evelyn Reed, Chris Barkey, Joseph E. Rousseau, Emily 
Sadowski, Robert Bandy 
June 25  
Joseph Catizone, Al Steinmetz, Donald Wells, Joseph 
Sekelsky, Leonard A. Liss, George Wesloski, Juanita 
Ryan, Douglas Smith, Dennis Doyle 

 
 
 
 
 

Jordan Yuhanna and Molly Carny 
 

June 25, 2022 
 

and 
 

John Paul Dent and Annie Marie Weisbrod 
 

July 2, 2022 

P A R I S H  P R A Y E R S  &  M O R E  

 
For June 

 
In memory of 

 
Mary and Leo Debien by Maureen Debien 

 
Colette Chupa by Gayle Elston 

 
Greg Gildner by Janet Gildner and family 

(1st anniversary of death - June 18th) 
 

Virginia Delaney by Mary Kay Young  
 

In honor of 
 

Tom and Barbara Jarvis for their anniversary 

Cenacle of Divine Mercy  
of St. Mary Cathedral  
Excerpts from God in the Diary of 
Saint Sister Maria Faustina (Diary, 
1447) Oh, how painful it is to Me that 
souls so seldom unite themselves to 
Me in Holy Communion.  I wait for 
souls, and they are indifferent toward 
Me.  I love them tenderly and sincerely, and they distrust 
Me.  I want to lavish My graces on them, and they do not 
want to accept them.  They treat Me as a dead object, 
whereas My Heart is full of love and mercy.  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for June 

For families - We pray for Christian families around the 
world; may they embody and experience unconditional 
love and advance in holiness in their daily lives. 

Please Pray for the Ill 
and Their Caregivers 
Please remember in prayer 
those listed in the June 5 bulletin and those listed in the 
Parish Book of Intercessions (in the Gathering Space). 
Newly added: Clay Meurhoff 
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Holy Family Flowers - Help Needed! 
Spring is here and the flowers are blooming! Thank you 
VERY much to our volunteers who have helped make our 
campus look beautiful over the last couple of weeks. As 
summer begins, we 
need volunteers to 
help maintain 
(water, pull weeds, 
etc.) our plants and 
flowers through-
out our campus. It 
takes many hands 
to keep our cam-
pus looking beauti-
ful. Please contact 
Genevieve Psenski at gpsenski@hfgb.org or 810-694-
4891 to volunteer.  

 

St. Cecilia Music Scholarship 
Hey Students, high school and up! Do you know that you 
can be eligible for St. Cecilia Music Scholarship by getting 
involved in the music ministry at our parish as a singer or 
an instrumentalist? The St. Cecilia Scholarship is funded 
by various parishioners and groups to promote the minis-
tries of the talented young musicians who are willing to 
share their time and talents with us through our musical 
and liturgical ministries. 
 
To apply for the scholarship, applicants must have a musi-
cal talent, and be willing to share it at our parish liturgies 
and services. The application letter may be emailed to Dr. 
Simon Lee at musicdirector@hfgb.org or mailed to the par-
ish office by Monday, June 27. A brief audition and inter-
view with our Music Ministry Project Committee may be 
scheduled for new applicants.  
 
To be a Sponsor, you may donate any time by writing a 
check or through the parish online giving system. When 
you write a check, please make it payable to “Holy Family 
Church” with a memo “St. Cecelia Scholarship”. Your 
check may be mailed to: Holy Family, 11804 S. Saginaw 
Street, Grand Blanc, MI 48439. Please also email Dr. Si-
mon Lee at musicdirector@hfgb.org for our record. Thank 
you! 

Free Music Lessons 
Learn how to read music and sing beautifully! 
Are you afraid of joining the choir because you feel you are 
not a good singer? Here’s your chance! Dr. Simon Lee is 
offering free lessons this summer to those who would like 
to learn how to read music and sing beautifully. If you are 
interested, please email him at musicdirector@hfgb.org or 
call parish office at 694-4891 ext. 2205. 

W H A T ’ S  H A P P E N I N G  H E R E  

VBS Cancelled for 2022 
Thank you to all students, 
both high school and middle 
school, who volunteered to 
participate in VBS this sum-
mer as helpers and teach-
ers. However, we regret to 
announce the Holy Family 
Summer 2022 Vacation 
Bible School is canceled 
due to a lack of adult volun-
teers. 
 
To ensure the safety and 
success of this event, we must fill adult volunteer positions 
but have been unable to do so over the last two months. 
We apologize for the disappointment and inconvenience 
this will cause, and hope we are able to pursue this pro-
gram again next summer. 
 
Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support of our parish. 

mailto:gpsenski@hfgb.org
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A R O U N D  T H E  D I O C E S E  

Calling all artists!    
Catholic Charities is once again gearing up for our annu-
al Chair-ity Benefit to be held on Thursday, September 
29! We are looking for talented people willing to transform 
a plain chair into an amazing work of art. Your donation 
will not only provide someone with a one-of-a-kind piece 
of furniture, it will help us continue our mission of  
Providing Help & Creating Hope to those most in need 
in our community. 
  
Individual artists or groups may submit a chair, couch, 
lounger, bench or any other creative way of sitting. There 
are no rules, so get as creative as you want, as long as 
you can sit on it! We are only accepting 20 chairs for the 
live and silent auctions, so get registered today.  
  
Registration deadline is Friday, July 15, 2022. Bring fin-
ished chairs to Catholic Charities, 901 Chippewa Street, 
Flint by September 2, 2022. Text “chair” to 810-255-3053 
to register! 

Heartbeat Flint Volunteer Opportunity 
Heartbeat of Greater Flint is looking for more volunteers at 
its pregnancy and family center! Responsibilities include 
sorting donations, packing newborn baby layettes, greeting 
clients, and occasionally answering phones. Assistance is 
most needed on Thursdays from 10 am - 2:45 pm. Must be 
18 or older. Please contact Nadja at 810-232-3101 or  
nadja.tirrell@gmail.com for more information. 

Mid Michigan’s favorite family  

Christian music festival 
St. Francis Retreat Center - DeWitt, Michigan  
Presented with the Diocese of Lansing and held at St. 
Francis Retreat Center in Dewitt (15 minutes north of Lan-
sing), FaithFest is a day for Christian families to gather 
together and celebrate their faith in an atmosphere of up-
beat, joyful participation through contemporary Christian 
music, and fun! 
  
Join us for two stages of music, food vendors, fun activi-
ties for all ages, vigil Mass, and a magnificent fireworks 
display to close out the evening. 

Job Posting 
Catholic Charities of Shiawassee and Genesee Counties 
with the mission of the work of the Catholic Church, to 
share the love of Christ by performing the corporal and 
spiritual works of mercy, serving thousands of those in 
most need, is seeking a dynamic proven leader to serve 
as the Agency’s Chief Executive Officer. You must be 
Catholic and must be an active registered parishioner of a 
Catholic Church. The CEO reports to a board of directors 
and the Diocese of Lansing. This position is responsible 
for implementing the Mission and Vision of the Agency 
through effective leadership of the Agency’s team.  Expe-
rience in budgeting, fundraising, policy & procedure writ-
ing, human relations, human service programs, communi-
ty relations, and grant writing are required.  A Master’s 
Degree in Social Work, public administration, nonprofit 
management or related Human Service field is desired. If 
you believe you are called to serve in this important work 
of the Catholic Church, please email your cover letter and 
resume to searchcommittee@ccsgc.org by June 30, 2022.  
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Parish Office……………  …(810) 694-4891 
The parish office will be open Monday through Friday  
8 am - 4 pm. 
  
Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Parochial Vicar, Fr. Leronio Vodivodi  
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Director of Evangelization, Deacon Dan Medich………… 
 dmedich@hfgb.org 
Business Manager, Chuck Wright  ....cwright@hfgb.org 
Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee………………………….. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee ……………………. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Accountant, Aimee Wolven ..…….…awolven@hfgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, TheresaDyer…tdyer@hfgb.org  
Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle .……..….....ldoyle@hfgb.org 
Communications, Nicole Urbanik …. nurbanik@hfgb.org 
Facilities & Events, Carrie Pilarski ….cpilarski@hfgb.org 
Ill & Bereaved, Nancy Repuyan ..….nrepuyan@hfgb.org 
Religious Education, Katie Buszek….kbuszek@hfgb.org 
Volunteer Coordinator, Genevieve Psenski, …………
 gpsenski@hfgb.org 
 
 

Social Outreach Ministry   (810) 771-7279 
Brian Holyfield 
Monday - Friday 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.  
Clients seeking help may come in the building and be 
taken care of (one at a time) You do need to bring a 
photo I.D.  
 
 

Holy Family School……….(810) 694-9072 
Principal, Theresa Purcell ………...... tpurcell@hfsgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey.lharvey@hfsgb.org 
Secretary, Chasity Campbell……ccampbell@hfsgb.org  
School Receptionist, Cindy Jones…...cjones@hfsgb.org  
Dir. Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux ……. 
 atabereaux@hfsgb.org  
Teacher Associate, Sr. Sharon Hektor………...………….. 
 shektor@hfsgb.org  
 
 

Emergency Phone……….....(810) 356-3187 
ONLY if there is danger of death. For all other calls, 
please leave a message on the parish office phone. 
 

 
11804 S. Saginaw Street, Grand Blanc, MI 48439  

810-694-4891 
hfgb.org 

 
holyfamily@hfgb.org 

 
 

Download our Holy Family GB app from your app store! 

 
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil: 4 p.m. 
Sunday: 8 a.m., 10 a.m. (Livestreamed), 12 p.m. 
  
Monday - Saturday: 8 a.m. (Livestreamed) 
(Playback available on YouTube & Facebook) 
Wednesday: 6 pm 
  

Confession Schedule 
Wednesdays 5:15 pm - 5:45 pm (before 6 pm Mass) 
Saturdays 9 am (after 8 am Mass) 
First Saturdays - multiple priests will hear confessions at 
9 am 
  

Quantum Catechesis 
Wednesday - Friday: 12 p.m. 
Live on Fr. Joe’s & Holy Family's Facebook pages 
(Playback available on YouTube) 
Podcast now available! Search “Joe in Black Ministries” 
in your podcast app. 
  

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesdays (2 - 6 p.m.) & Fridays (12 to 4 p.m.) 
  

Vocations - If you are interested in the priesthood, 
please contact Fr. Joe. If you are interested in the 
permanent Diaconate, please contact Dcn. Dan Medich. 
  

Prayers & Devotions 
Rosary for Peace - Wednesday 4 pm 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Novena - Wednesday after 
6 pm Mass 
Pray the Patriotic Rosary (Help Put God Back in America) 
- Thursday 4 pm 
  
Word Among Us reflections are available on their 
website: https://wau.org/meditations. We have a limited 
number of Word Among us booklets in a basket in the 
Ushers’ Room. 
 
Daily readings available on bible.usccb.org. 
 
FORMED.org - thousands of movies, programs, audio 
and book 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
  
Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday is 
the previous Tuesday by noon. Articles may be 
submitted to ldoyle@hfgb.org. 
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